                           CODY SHOOTING COMPLEX

                             General Membership Meeting

                                        July 11, 2017
President Otis Smith called the meeting to order at 6 pm.  Six Officers and 4 Directors were present.  Eight members at large attended the meeting. President Otis Smith asked all to read Junes meeting minutes.  Vice President Jerry Stroh made a motion to accept the minutes with Director Justin Esser seconding the motion. All voted to accept.
Old Business – President Otis Smith said that twice during the 4th of July week the electricity at the Complex went out – lightening strike-the gate was effected.  Two people got locked in-were rescued. President Otis Smith said that he and Director Pete Kneip were looking into a battery back up system, possibly using two batteries to run the gate and the electricity at the gate to recharge the batteries. Will have more info at the August meeting.  Director Ray Halperin said that he really likes the gate. IT Specialist Beth Willey stated that there are going to be some By-law changes – IT Specialist which will be a Director at Large and a change to give the Vice President the option of giving the key distribution to the President – they will be presented at the August meeting- posted at each Venue for review before voting on them at the September meeting.  President Otis Smith thanked Youth Director Tiger McNeil for doing some road work.  President Otis Smith asked all Officers and Directors if they want to rerun for another two year term.  All present said “yes”.  Director Jim Kindt brought an example of the tickets that will be sold for the rifle Best of the West is making for a Complex fund raiser.  There will be 300 tickets at $50 each.  Most will be sold on the web.  IT Specialist Beth Willey will put on the website.  The rifle will cost the Club $2900.00. and is worth $7000 which is on the tickets.  The money is earmarked for the road chipping from the gate to the Rifle Venue.
New Business – Treasurer Mike Schnell asked if the Club paid Two Tuff Guys quarterly for garbage pickup. Secretary Katie Brass said “yes”. Treasurer Mike Schnell said that Mike Borg canceled the youth shoot.

Director Rich Redovian said that he has canceled all matches due to lack of interest. He said that he got a grant some 5 years ago from the NRA for the purchase of steel.  He would like to sell a portion of the steel for $5000 and put that money in the account for the bathroom at the Rifle Range. He would sell 61 pieces.  Director Ray Halperin made a motion to allow Rich to sell the steel – Director Mike Cannella seconded the motion. It was stated that not all the steel would be sold in case someone wanted to start up the Venue again.  Rich said that he is the 3rd person to try this Venue.  Director Rich Redorvian also said that he had roughly $2500.00 in his account and that he wanted that money to put in Precision Rifle to be used for purchase of equipment. Secretary Katie Brass made the motion with Director Mike Cannella seconded the motion.  Range Safety Officer Greek Stroh was the only “no vote. Youth Director Tiger McNeil said that there were 72 Park County kids that shot at Douglas.
VENUES- President Otis Smith asked if all monies have been turned in to the Treasurer.  All stated yes.

There was no other business- Director Ray Halperin made a motion to adjourn-Director Mike Cannella seconded the motion.  Adjourned at 6:40 pm.
Respectfully Submitted:
Otis E. Smith – President                              Katie Brass - Secretary

